
Recreation Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes from November 18, 2019
Members Present were: Kinjal Patel, Wayne Simarrian and Larry Pollard.
Ex Officio Members Present: Ryan Jette.
 Meeting called to order by Chairman Simarrian at 7:02 PM.
Minutes from the previous meeting were approved as read. 
♦ Fields and Playgrounds Update:
a) The Franklin DPW has completed resurfacing and repurposing work on the Remington and Fletcher 3 baseball fields. The Remington baseball Field has been converted to a multi-purpose baseball field. Baseball games can be played that require both 50/70 and 60/90 infield dimensions.  The Committee thanks the DPW for completing both of these projects.
b)  Franklin Youth Soccer Association is exploring the possibility of installing permanent lighting at their King Street Park soccer fields. FYSA has been soliciting bids for this lighting project. The Advisory Committee will receive more information on this project at their next meeting.
c) Ryan reported that he met with members of the Franklin School Administration regarding the installation of high protective/safety netting at the Franklin High School baseball and softball fields. The netting will greatly reduce, if not eliminate, the possibility of injury from batted foul balls.

♦ Recreation Programs/Updates
a) Ryan reported that the Recreation Department has hired a new Head Art Instructor Kerry LeBlanc and that the art program has been a sellout. It continues to be one of the most popular programs offered by the Recreation Department..  
b) The Recreation Basketball Program has experienced a 12% increase in registrations over last year’s figure. Youths in grades K-12 are eligible to participate in the Recreation Basketball Program.
c) The Recreation Department’s Field Hockey program generated $28,000 in revenue this year.
d) The Recreation Department will be offering the following programs during the winter months: Field Hockey, Introductory Lacrosse for K-2 youths, Volleyball, Pickle Ball, Tennis and Street Hockey. All of these programs will be held in the Recreation department’s gymnasium. Also being offered is Indoor Track and Field which will take place at the Franklin High School gymnasium. 
e) ♦ New Business
a) Ryan is currently preparing the FY “21” recreation budget. He is requesting a budget increase of $15,000 to cover the cost of operating “Concerts on the Common”. As reported at the September meeting, the plan is to enhance this program by providing not only concerts but also movies, puppeteers and food trucks. The plan is to move the Concert on the Common activities from Wednesday evening to Friday evenings during the months of July and August 2020.
     ♦Discussions 
a) The Committee discussed possible expenditures from the Fletcher Fund. Ryan will request that youth sports organizations’ program staff submit a list of their needs that could be met through the use of Fletcher Fund monies.
The meeting adjourned at 7:59 PM

Next meeting is scheduled for Monday January 13, 2020 at 7:00 PM and will be held at the Recreation Office on Beaver Street.
Respectfully Submitted,
Larry Pollard
